Liturgical Poles

Liturgical Roles				
Mon. April 4 HR 8:00 am Mass Servers: Lukas Walter, Rami Casebolt, Ellen Schloemer Michael Baldwin				
Tues. April 5 Servers: Brandon Miller,	HR Taylor Ott,		Mass	
Wed. April 6 Servers: Adult Server	HR	12:05 pm	Mass	
Thurs. April 7 Servers: Adult Server	SP	8:00 am	Mass	
Servers: Adult Server Thurs. April 7	SP	8:00 am	Mas	

Fri. April 8 HR 8:00 am Mass

Servers: Scott Walden, Brayden Sullivan

Sat. April 9 HR 4:30 pm Mass Servers: Cory Sullivan, Brayden Sullivan, Trey Leatherman

Lectors: Randy Wilker, Dave Helmstetter

Extraordinary Ministers of Communion: Rita Larkin, Jim Larkin, Deb Wilker, Ron Wilker, Cathy Buck, Colette Dugan, Adele Walls,

Peg Larkin

Sun. April 10 HR 8:00 am Mass Servers: Gage Russel, Ross Henschen, Heidi Ewry

Lectors: Alex Pittman, Sue Pittman **Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:** Shelly Wilker, Deacon Marty, Doug Wilker

Sun. April 10 9:30 am Mass

Servers: Ally Ott, Quincy Rable Lector: CCD Students

Extraordinary Ministers of Communion: Mary Cogan,

Pat Cogan, Jim Heilers, Irene Heilers

Sacristan: Joe Oen

Ushers: CCD Students, Janet Ott, Mike Ott

Offertory: CCD Students

Sun. April 10 HR 11:00 am Mass Servers: Kelly Grannan, Peyton Wilson, Bryce Wilker

Lectors: 8th Grade CCD Students **Extraordinary Ministers of Communion:**

Beth Scott, Phil Kill, Linda Tebbe, Mike Grannan, Ben Brown.

Matt Brown, Margene Craft

Offertory: 8th Grade CCD Students

Prayer	Weekend		Grief	
Hotline	Mass		Support	
Holy Rosary: Julie 305-7937 St. Patrick Judy 738-8702	4:30 pm 8:00 am 9:30 am 11:00 am	300 325 309 538 1472	Steve and Kathy Frankenberg 419-753-2056	

Holy Rosary Adopt-a-Student

Current Week Donations: \$ 575.00 Total Donations Received: \$ 65,439.73 Parishioner Participation: 161 Families

The monthly Adopt-A-Student collection is to help Holy Rosary School with its operating expenses.

Calendar of Events

11:00 am 11:00 am	April 3 Divine Mercy Sunday Mass at Holy Rosary Mass & Marian Consecration at St. Patrick Mass & Marian Consecration at Holy Rosary (CCD 2nd Grade - Offertory) HR Sunday School Divine Mercy Sunday at Holy Rosary
Monday 8:00 am 6:00 pm	, , ,
Tuesday 8:30 am	April 5 Mass at Holy Rosary
11:30 am 12:05 pm 2:30 pm 6:30 - 7:30 pm 7:00 - 8:00 pm 8:00 pm	
9:00 am 6:30 pm	Evening Prayer & Benediction
Friday 8 am	April 8 Mass at Holy Rosary
7:30 am 3:30 pm 4:30 pm	1
8:00 am 8:30 - 9:15 am 9:30 am 11:00 am	SP Youth Choir Practice Mass at St. Patrick

BRUNCH BUFFET

Sunday, April 17 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Speedway Lanes, New Bremen

Belgian Waffles, Eggs Benedict, Scrambled Eggs, French Toast, Pancakes, Bacon, Sausage, Biscuits & Gravy, and more!!!

Children (3-10) \$5.99 Adults \$9.99 2 and under are free For reservations call 419-629-2409 Proceeds benefit HR 6-8th Grade Washington D.C. Trip

Mass Intentions			
Mon. 04/04	Annunciation of the Lord Is 7:10-14: 8:10; Heb 10:4-10; Lk 1:26-38		
8:00 am	HR Rosemary Householder		
Tues. 04/05	St. Vincent Ferrer <i>Acts 4:32-37; Jn 3:7b-15</i>		
8:30 am	HR Norma Jean Prenger		
Wed. 04/06	Easter Weekday Acts 5:17-26; Jn 3:16-21		
12:05 pm	HR Joan Gregorovich		
Thurs. 04/07	St. John Baptist de la Salle Acts 5:27-33; Jn 3:31-36		
8:00 am	SP Maxine Horman		
Fri. 04/08	Easter Weekday Acts: 5:34-42; Jn 6:1-15		
8:00 am	HR William & Carol Case		
Sat. 04/09	Easter Weekday Acts 6:1-7; Jn 6:16-21		
4:30 pm	HR Rosemary Rye		
8:00 am	Third Sunday of Easter Acts 5:27-32, 40b-41; Rv 5:11-14; Jn 21:1-14 HR Tim Makley		
9:30 am 11:00 am	SP Bob Hensley HR Janet Barber		

March 27, 2016 Holy Rosary Contributions

Good Friday Collection \$ 796.11 Easter Collection \$ 13,851.65

March 27, 2016 St. Patrick Contributions

Good Friday Collection \$ 145.00 Easter Collection \$ 2,903.00 Capital Improvement \$ 684.00

Thank you for you generous contributions.

Fr. Bany

HOLY ROSARY SCHOOL 2016-17 REGISTRATION

Holy Rosary is now accepting registrations for the 2016-17 school year. The cost to send a child to Holy Rosary is \$1,875 for a year. Registration for the month of March is \$50 with the fee becoming \$60 in April. Come see the great things that are being offered at Holy Rosary! Call the school office at 419-394-5291 with any questions or to schedule a tour.

Kurt Meier, CPA
Sponsor of the Week

Message from the Pastor

Today is Divine Mercy Sunday, an extra special feast day since it is the Year of Mercy called for by Pope Francis. I hope you will experience the loving mercy of God this year.

One thing you can do is to visit the Relic Chapel Shrine in Maria Stein during the Holy Year. The door to the chapel has been designated a "holy door" and a visit there is just like going through a holy door in Rome, the same graces of the special Holy Year are yours for the asking. Take your family out to the Relic Chapel. Pray to all the Saints who are remembered there with a fragment of their bodies, relics, which brings them close to us. Then after praying to the Saints, you can see the museum upstairs, recently renovated, visit the gift shop, and then walk around the beautiful grounds. It would be a wonderful way to give you and your kids a greater experience of the Church.

An extra special event this year has been the 5-week retreat called "33 Days to Morning Glory" at which 90 people attended. The purpose of the meetings was to deepen our love and commitment to Christ through a consecration of ourselves to Mary, His Mother. It was a very enlightening retreat for all involved.

Today, at St. Patrick's and at Holy Rosary, those who completed the course will publicly make their consecration to the Blessed Mother at Mass. We will be offering the retreat again at St. Patrick's, and this Fall we will be offering a special Divine Mercy course beginning in September. Please see the bulletin for details in the coming weeks.

I have been witnessing the Divine Mercy at work in our parishes. My hope is that each and every one of you really feel God's Mercy in your own lives. Jesus, I trust in You!

Holy Rosary Pre-K Registration

Holy Rosary is now accepting registration for the 2016—2017 Pre-K class. Children must be 4 years old by October 1st to be eligible to attend. Class times are 8:30 a.m. to 11:00 a.m.

Here are a few reasons to consider our Pre-K:

- Kindergarten Readiness
- Classes are limited to 14 students which allows for more individualized attention
- Computer lab and physical education
- Licensed by The Ohio Department of Education (ODE)
- Teachers holds 4 year college degree, licensed by State of Ohio

For more information or to schedule a visit call Holy Rosary School at 419-394-5291

ST. PATRICK & HOLY ROSARY



Laundry Detergent Sales

Begin on March 23

\$45 per 5 Gallon Bucket

Holy Rosary School
receives \$10 back for each bucket sold!

NEW! 5 gallon buckets of Dish Soap and Laundry Detergent and Dishwasher Pods!

Contact Tammy Miller 567-644-9424

MASS INTENTIONS - EASTER 2016 Living & Deceased Members of the Following Families:

Mr. & Mrs. Jay Ernst Family Kim Ernst

Chuck Gregorovich Family

Joan Gregorovich Jim Warnes

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Warnes

FESTIVAL NEWS

There will be a festival meeting on Monday, April 4, at 6 p.m. in the cafeteria for all former chairpersons and anyone who may be interested in being a chairperson and would like more information.

If you are interested in being a chairperson but you are unable to make the meeting, please call the parish office at 419-394-5050.

Some of the open spots include: Cake Wheel, Lunch Stand for Saturday or Sunday, and Chuck A Luck.

HOLY ROSARY GARAGE SALE



As you start thinking about your spring cleaning, don't forget about our garage sale. Please save your good, clean, usable furniture, crafts, books, tools, kitchen items and clothing. No large appliances please!

ST. PATRICK PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES OF MARCH 14, 2016

Present: Kent Schlegel, Dave Dwenger, Ellen Brown, Nick Brackman, Chris Knatz, Vern Yahl, Ed Poeppleman (maintenance). Not present: Father Barry Stechschulte, Linda Lunz, Dave Steinke, LuAnna Scott

The meeting was called to order and opened with a prayer led by Kent Schlegel.

Chris Knatz made a motion to accept the minutes of January 11, 2016, as emailed. Dave Dwenger seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Ministry Weekend was a success as many parishioners signed up to volunteer for the different ministries.

2016 Turkey Party. Ellen Brown reported for the Turkey Party Committee that the party will be held at the Wapakoneta K of C for 2016.

Rectory updates: Council approved a request from Mary Cogan to paint a room and ceiling in the rectory. All bills are to be turned into the parish.

New Business

Council members had a very lengthy discussion concerning all the updates that are needed in the future. Nick Brackman, Ellen Brown and Dave Dwenger will check out bids for the heating system. It was suggested that a representative from Window Creations speak with the parish concerning repair of our stained glass windows and Nick Brackman will be checking into upgrading the lighting in the church.

The next meeting will be April 11, at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted Mary Ellen Brown

Minutes of the Holy Rosary Pastoral Council – March 8, 2016

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Bob Kantner with prayers.

Members present: Bob Kantner, Elaine Paul, Gene Wilker, Robbie Burke, Matt Kinkley, Charlotte Duncan and Al Meinerding. Fr. Barry, Deacon Marty and Youth Rep. Kelly Wilker were also in attendance. Peg Larkin and Jim Schloemer were absent.

Minutes from the January 12, 2016, meeting were approved.

Altar Society – Lil Heitkamp reported February 12 was Fellowship Sunday and not as many people attended as in the past. The Lenten luncheon has 37 people signed up. Soups will be provided. Spa for the Soul is on March 11, with speaker Jane Steinhauser. On Saturday, March 12, there is a Lenten breakfast at the United Methodist Church. The Altar Society may not have a Spring Bake Sale. The next meeting will be March 15.

Knights of Columbus – Joe Kuebler stated the fish fries are in full swing, every Friday evening through Good Friday. One of the heat/AC units went out and that is being replaced. The K of C is in the process of looking for an outdoor Christmas display to donate to the parish. Some of the nicer ones are expensive. If it is decided to go that route, they may ask for personal donations to help with the cost. The hall can now be rented for meeting and parties. The kitchen was updated last year and restrooms are handicap accessible. Please call Mike Ewry at 419-394-0249 if you are interested. As a fraternal benefit, the K of C organization as a whole, recently surpassed \$100 billion of life insurance in force. They also earned the top rating of A++ Superior from the AM Best for the 40th consecutive year by the Ethisphere Institute. New members are always welcome – practicing Catholic men, 18 years old and older. Please visit the Council website, KofC1592.org.

Youth Ministry (CONNECT) – Kelly Wilker reported the group will be presenting a check from Souper Bowl Sunday and touring Agape on March 16. The girls participated in a Nun Run at the Sisters of the Precious Blood in Dayton. March 20, is the Youth Group Palm Sunday breakfast. On March 13, the group would like to participate in Cast Your Nets in McCartyville.

Maintenance –Deacon Marty shared that Al Freytag has been contacted about the bell tower. The dry wall is going to be removed and replaced with a brick wall. Sandstone blocks will be removed from the interior walls also. At the cemetery, two pine trees are being removed. A small 12 x 24 building will be erected at the cemetery in the corner of Gethsemane and Webb Streets. Building will begin in May and labor will be from local volunteers.

Finance Committee – Fr. Barry said the teacher's salaries will be increased and that the salary of the business manager has also been raised. The next meeting is March 9.

Education/School – Lora Krugh reported the school and CCD students will be attending confessions. On March 16, there will be a Wax Museum on display for all the Holy Rosary and CCD students to observe. Sunday School, Conquest and 33 Days to Marian Glory are all going well. There are 880 individuals in the archdiocese joining the Catholic Church this Easter...of that number, Holy Rosary has 12 in RCIA. Very positive responses came from everyone who attended REBOOT program. July 10-14 is Vacation Bible School. May 7 is the Courtyard Rosary at the Shrine of the Holy Relics. Some students may be going to participate in a section of the rosary. There are currently 118 students in grades K-8.

Liturgy Board – Fr. Barry stated Dan Tebbe is building a new baptismal font, two tables where the gifts sit and two server chairs. The church will be decorated with lilies for Easter. The next meeting will be after Easter.

Old Business: Schindler has been contacted to complete the service agreement on the elevator. The agreement/warranty will cost \$4620/ year. It has been added to the expansion that the classrooms in the church basement have their own small restrooms.

Update on the capital campaign & building expansion – Ferguson along with Jeff Bohrer from the Archdiocese have been working together on the expansion. Breaking ground is scheduled for May 1. Fr. Barry reported the parish has received a \$700,000 check from the archdiocese to date. Deacon Marty reported these changes to the cost of the expansion: two classrooms in the church basement, sinks in those classrooms, 2 pre-K classrooms in the basement, the chapel, LED lighting, metal roof, programmable thermostat, low flow water in the restrooms and occupancy light sensors in restrooms. These changes take the cost of the campaign from \$1.295 million to \$1,565,166. Deacon Marty asked council to vote on the acceptance of this increase in Ferguson's bid. Council voted to accept the additional cost. New Business: Fr. Barry showed council pictures of the new stained glass windows that will be installed in the chapel and by the baptismal font during the expansion.

Pastors Report – Fr. Barry will be attending a retreat starting Saturday, March 12th in preparation for Easter. Masses will be covered by a visiting priest. The 33 days to Marian Glory has been attended by 85-95 people.

Next meeting will be held on May 24, 2016, at 7:00 pm.